
Winchester League of Women Voters

Minutes of the Steering Committee for the League Meeting on March 12, 2013 recorded by Leslie Kennedy, discussion led by Juanita Zerda

Hosted by Jean Herbert at 10 Fenwick Road, Winchester

   Also in attendance: Marilyn Mullane, Susan Verdicchio, Gloria Legvold and Tamara Leaf    

**Treasurer's report

Juanita reviewed the budget and spoke about the real need for fund-raising. Plans to apply for MA LWV grant underway. Maryann asked for reimbursement for website costs and renewal fees for constant contact. 

**Membership letter and fundraising

Leslie is continuing to get renewal checks for our current members. Looking into outreach.  Maryann had sent in several suggestions for outreach mentioned the local Shoppers in which other leagues advertise their event at low or no cost. We deferred on a longer discussion until Maryann was present.

Leslie will invite three new members to attend the beginning of the next steering committee meeting. 

Jean will send the “membership/donation” letter to Maryann for formatting and each SC member will solicit five individuals.

**Day at the Hill 

March 13, 2013 – Gloria, Maryann, and Frances Shawcross are planning to attend. Will not take the legislators out to lunch this year but intend to meet with them. 

***Non-Partisan Policy (Marilyn)

Our previous policy was based primarily on language found in the state policy. Sudbury’s policy, which Marilyn has been looking at, clearly spells out who can and who cannot participate and on what level. States that genuine non-partisanship is essential to support its’ mission. Their policy distinguishes between the league as an entity and the individual members. The Board was generally in favor of the Sudbury’s policy statement.  Marilyn to revise  by reflecting our Board organizational structure and circulate to the S.C. for an e-mail vote. Susan suggested that the revised policy go on our website. 

**Communication committee, this group will be meeting tomorrow. 

FAN ad was free. The ad for the Women Helping Women event is due March 31st and needs a $25 check; Juanita will get a check to Jean for this. 

Communication Committee would appreciate a small photo from the Day on the Hill event. Jean is planning to interview the three new members; Leslie needs to send her the contact information. 

Since JoAnn missed the meeting that Marilyn attended with the Star editor, she scheduled a follow-up meeting and essentially heard the same feedback that Marilyn previously shared.

Other outreach ideas discussed, the bookmarks and related costs were tabled until the next meeting that Maryann can attend. Gloria informed the SC that she made a donation to the League of 100 mini flashlights with the slogan making democracy work. They could be used for Town Day.  The SC gratefully accepted her donation. 

***Fundraiser 

Marilyn reported that the cost of the Capital Steps is high. $9,500 with sounds, light and piano and $12,000 with travel for seven people. The SC concurred that the cost is too high for us at this time. Mentioned some other possibilities – The Christmas Revels has a group that has gone out on their own with campaign songs. Juanita brought up a speaker idea, a neighbor who is a high tech blogger known as fakestevejobs.com. His name is Dan Lyons. Also discussed Paula Poundstone, former judge and author Nancy Gertner, improv, and Jimmy Tingle (Marilyn said she will follow up with Jimmy Tingle.)

Maryann sent in a review of PayPal. Because we do not qualify for a free non-profit account, it did not seem to be a viable option. 

***Civic Leadership

We reviewed the candidates previously listed and came to consensus. Jean will approach our candidate with a letter, followed by a call. We will make this a part of the Annual Meeting in June. That date is set for June 11 at present.

**Annual Meeting  
The SC settled on a new fee structure replacing Basic, Household, and Contributing. Raising Basic to $65, dropping Household category, and keeping the Contributing category at $100. We will also offer a donation category as we currently do. 

While concerns were expressed about keeping the League accessible, the SC approved the new fee structure and will present it for a vote at the Annual Meeting on June 11.  Jean, Gloria and Susan agreed to head up the Annual Meeting Committee.

***Hot Topic

May – WHS facilities panel discussion’

Susan suggested Steve Lanou a sustainability engineer as one of the panel members.

Also brought up a Speakers Bureau idea, should we have a prepared speech ready for local groups? Is there a need for this? The State office has speakers that can come out to speak on issues. Should we look into this? 

Local 01890 with Vanessa Gobes can help with ourtreach.

Environmental Summit discussed, more recycling at the schools and town establishments. Could we help with this?

***Long Range Planning and Strategic Plan

Juanita brought up the need for a strategic plan separate from the long range planning that we usually do in June. In addition to looking at the calendar, she feels that there is areal need to look at our mission and to set priorities. This meeting would differ from what we do every summer to get ready for the coming year. It would help us to look at the impact we are having and suggest some ways to measure that impact. Do we need to bring someone in to lead the discussion with experience in setting strategic planning goals?  We could ask the Annual Meeting to help set some priorities for this later meeting. June 27 in the morning was agreed to for this meeting 9am -12. 

***Upcoming Agenda issues

Review Day at the Races 

Should we have a registration drive before the June 25 election? Talk to Maryellen.

Is the June High School Cap and Gown Day going to be a registration event at the High School? Maryellen has been looking at a “drive-thru” registration event that has been tried in other towns. 

Tamara will follow up with Mary Ellen regarding both the high school registration drive as well as the “drive-thru” registration.

***Day at the Races

Susan Verdicchio left the meeting and then the upcoming School Committee candidate forum was discussed.  The Screening Committee has selected 8 from the 18 questions sent in by public for the debate. We will have a new moderator. Win-Cam has the times it will repeat the program on the website. The debate starts at 2pm at the High School on March 17. Membership will have a table set up. 

For our next meeting, the facilitator is Marilyn, Gloria is listed as Secretary and Tamara will host on April 9 at 1 Curtis Circle. 

